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Thank you, Madam President.

The Czech Republic supports the intervention made on behalf of the European Union.

The Czech Republic is deeply concerned about the human rights situation in Sudan, particularly about the use of excessive force against peaceful protestors, their arrests, ill-treatment and torture in detention is just unacceptable. Instead of responding to the protesters’ concerns, the Sudanese Government has increased its repression to critical voices throughout the country. 

We are concerned about the dire humanitarian situation in Southern Kordofan and Blue Nile states and we call on the Government to allow for full and unhindered humanitarian access to all those in need. 
The Czech Republic welcomes the Independent Expert’s first report and his visit to the country. We are disappointed that he has not been granted access to all parts of the country and we call on the Government to allow him full and unfettered access to all parts of Sudan. The report, predominantly based on external sources, clearly demonstrates that the Independent Expert has not been able to independently verify allegations of the serious human rights violations. For his work to be meaningful, his mandate has to be enhanced to enable him to monitor and report on the human rights situation on the ground. 
The Czech Republic strongly supports involvement of all stakeholders in the work of the Independent Expert. Mr. Baderin, how do you envisage your cooperation with the various stakeholders, including with civil society?
Mr. Baderin, we wish you success in your work and look forward to a more substantive discussion over your next report.
Thank you, Madam President.
